· [image: image1.wmf]

MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

September 23, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

LOCAL

This morning, the Los Angeles City Council adopted a Resolution to support the completion of the Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA) that will enable the MTA to proceed with the scheduled construction of the Metro Gold Line’s Eastside Extension Light Rail Project.

The Resolution, introduced by Council Member Antonio Villaraigosa and seconded by Council Member Tom LaBonge on September 2, 2003, was referred to a Special Transportation Committee meeting on September 15, 2003.  Committee Members Antonio Villaraigosa, Greig Smith and Tom LaBonge expressed the City’s desire to adopt an official position of support for the completion of the FFGA.  Council Member Jan Perry issued a statement of support to be included in the public record.  The item was immediately sent to the full Council.  After the adoption by the City Council this morning, the Mayor will sign the Resolution by the end of this week.  Please refer to the attached document to view the Resolution’s language.

Should you have any questions regarding this issue, please contact Lee K. Broekman, Government Relations Officer, at (213) 922-4149.
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